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The Bulletin Says "Hello"
The Kehilath Jeshurun bulletin greets

all the members and friends of the
congregation and welcomes them back
for a year of renewed activity in be¬
half of all that is worthy in congrega¬
tional and Jewish life generally. With
this issue the bulletin will appear regu¬
larly every week and will reach our
friends every Friday morning. Let's gol

High Holiday Seat Sale Begins
On Monday, Sept. 8th, the committee

for the rental of seats will open the
seat rental season. The committee will
be in session every evening from 8 to
1Q and on Sunday from 10 A.M. to 10
'P.M. In accordance with our estab¬
lished policy, all seats must be called
for in person. Members in good stand¬
ing, of course, will receive their tickets
in the mail.
Because of the influx of new residents

in the community, we are expecting a
very brisk seat sale and we therefore
urge all cur members, seatholders and
worshippers to make their reservations
without delay. Tickets for children
under fifteen may be procured at a
special price.
Make your reservations early. Invite

your friends to worship with us. Our
committee is ready to serve you and
our synagogue will be happy to wel¬
come you.

Elul 13, 5701

Ramaz Registration Begins
New students are daily being en¬

rolled in the Ramaz Academy in the
kindergarten as well as in the regular
grades. The Rabbi who may be seen
daily at the synagogue office for regis¬
tration, is confident that the enrollment
in the Academy this year will far sur¬
pass that of last year. Parents are
therefore urged not to delay and to
consult the Rabbi on the education of
their children.

Several new appointments were
made to the faculty of the Academy.
Mr. Emanuel Gottlieb of the Jewish
Theological Seminary and Yeshiva
College, was appointed to the Hebrew
Department; Mrs. Blossom Fineman of
the New Jersey College for V/omen and
Miss Selma T. Bloch of the New York
Public School system, were appointed
to the English grades. Mr. Shalom Alt-
man becomes the school's music teach¬
er and Mr. Norman Tress, famous artist
and illustrator of books, will be in
charge of the arts and crafts depart¬
ment.

The school also happily announces
that Benjamin Brickman, supervisor for
the Academy for the last three years,
was awarded his Doctor of Philosophy
degree from Columbia University this
June. Dr. Brickman is a member of the
staff of Brooklyn College.

Rabbi Lookstein will preach this Sabbath
at 10:30 A.M. on

"SUMMER GLEANINGS"



Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein Rabbi
Robert R. Fingeroth Cantor
Joseph E. Adler Sexton

Officers of the Congregation
Max J. Etra President
Dr. Henry A. Rafsky Vice-President
Saul J. Lance..? Treasurer
Abraham R. Winer. Secretary
Jacob H. Alpert Comptroller

Schedule of Services
FRIDAY
Evening Services 6:30 P.M.

SATURDAY
Morning Services 9:00 A.M.
Weekly Portion: Ki Tetzay
Deuteronomy 21:10-25:19
Haftorah: Isaiah 54:1-10

Mincha Services 7:10 P.M.
Discourse in Yiddish follows Mincha

Daily Services
Morning Services 7:15 A.M.
Evening Services 6:30 P.M.

Yahrzeits of the Week
ALBERT A. KAPLAN
CHARLES SCHLANG

RACHEL BACHRACH
ANNIE FRIEDMAN
AIDLE GROSS
HINDA LOWIN

Synagogue Officers Meet
During the sweltering heat of the

summer the synagogue affairs were
closely watched by the alert officers of
the congregation. All of them met
early in August to discuss numerous
matters and to lay plans for the future.
Mr. Max Etra, of course, presided at the
meeting and he announced the ap¬
pointment of Mr. Jacob H. Alpert as
chairman of the Seat Rental Committee.
Associated with Mr. Alpert on the com¬
mittee will be Mr. George Jacobs.

Happy Events

During the Summer

We are very pleased to report that
the following happy events took place
during the summer among the members
of our congregational family.

Miss Muriel Margareten, daughter of
Mr. and Mrs. Fred Margareten, was
married on July 6th to Mr. Goodwin
Nussbaum of Rochester, New York.

The announcement of the engage¬
ment of another Muriel Margareten,
the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Jacob
Margareten, to Rabbi David Golovensky
of Long Beach, was recently made.

Mr. Frank Robbins, son of Mr. and
Mrs. Louis Robbins, was married to
Marian Goldstein.

Miss Dorothy Roth was married to
Mr. Sidney Barax of the Men's Club.

Dr. Seymour P. Fischer was married
to Evelyn Abramson of Belleville, New
Jersey.

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Bornstein be¬
came grandparents to a granddaughter,
the child of Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Mills.
Mrs. Mills is the former Gertrude
Bornstein.

Charles Silberman, son of Mr. and
Mrs. Seppy I. Silberman, won a state
scholarship and was admitted to
Columbia University.

To all the above and to their families
we extend belated but heartfelt con¬

gratulations and good wishes.

Sisterhood Luncheon Committee

Meeting
The Sisterhood Luncheon Committee

will meet next Monday morning at 11
A.M. in the library. The Sisterhood is
betimes beginning what promises to
be the most active season of its history.



Rabbi Elected President

of Rabbinical Council

Rabbi Lookstein was elected presi¬
dent of the Rabbinical Council of
America, the organization comprising
the English speaking orthodox rabbis
of the country. News of his election
was prominently featured in the gen¬
eral as well as in the Jewish press and
messages of congratulation reached
him from all* parts of the country, from
leading individuals and organizations.

Welcome New Members

We greet heartily Mr. Joseph Golding,
prominent philanthropist, president of
the Rabbi Jacob Joseph School and
vice-president of Yeshiva College, on
his joining our congregation. Though
a Westsider, Mr. Golding insisted on
Being affiliated with us.

Similarly do we greet Mr. Alfred
Kahn, a newcomer to our shores from
Germany, on his becoming part of our
congregational family. Mrs. Kahn has
already been active in the Sisterhood
for quite some time.

We Record With Sorrow

The summer was not without its sad¬
ness and our congregation mourns the
loss of Henrietta Kaplan, dear wife of
Dr. A. K. Kaplan; Sarah Asinof, beloved
wife of an esteemed senior member,
Morris Asinof; Herman Fligler, a de¬
voted member of the congregation; Lois
Givner, infant daughter of Dr. and Mrs.
Isidore Givner; Mr. Glass, dear father
of Mrs. Morris S. Geller; Mrs. Jesse Henry,
sister of our member, Mrs. B. H. Goodman.
To the bereaved families we extend

our heartfelt sympathies and pray that
they may be spared all further sorrows
for many years to come.

Johannes Steel Will Open

Men's Club Forum Season

The world famous radio commentator,

Johannes Steel, will be the first speaker
of the Men's Club Forum season on

the evening of September 18th in the

social hall. This will be the third

appearance of Mr. Steel before our

forum audience and as usual a large

attendance is expected.

Reserve the date and watch the next

bulletin for a fuller announcement.



FIFTH YAHRZEIT OF RABBI MARGOLIES

Last Saturday marked the fifth anniversary of the passing of our

sainted and immortal Rabbi M. S. Margolies. The occasion was proper¬

ly observed by a special memorial prayer at the Sabbath Services and

by an appeal to the worshippers to support the Ramaz Academy which
was established in'memory of the Rabbi.

THE

RIVERSIDE
Not one bereaved family has ever been denied the advantage
of a Riverside funeral because they could not afford the cost ...

and weve been in business for fifty years.
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